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TESTIMONY ON SB2610 RELATING TO EDUCATION 

 
By DAYTON M. NAKANELUA, 

State Director of the United Public Workers, 
AFSCME Local 646, AFL-CIO (“UPW”) 

 
 My name is Dayton M. Nakanelua and I am the State Director of the United Public Workers, AFSCME, 
Local 646, AFL-CIO (UPW).  The UPW is the exclusive representative for approximately 14,000 public 
employees, which include blue collar, non-supervisory employees in Bargaining Unit 1 and institutional, health 
and correctional employees in Bargaining Unit 10, in the State of Hawaii and various counties. The UPW also 
represents about 1,500 members of the private sector. 
 
 The UPW strongly supports SB2446, which requires, by the end of the 2015-2016 school year, that: (1) 
Every public school, charter school, and the University of Hawaii shall have one automated external 
defibrillator (AED) situated in a permanent location on campus; (2) Public schools and charter schools that have 
athletic trainers, as well as the University of Hawaii, to have an additional AED available at every sporting 
event; (3) Athletic trainers shall be trained and certified on the use of AEDs; and (4) Public and charter schools 
that do not have athletic trainers to have at least two faculty members at every sporting event who are trained 
and certified on the use of AEDs. 
 
 We ask that the committees pass this bill.  
  
 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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